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COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

Revised Community Action Plans are normally produced in September following a period of more intensive consultation e.g., the “community tea” event held last year.

CONSULTATION

Neighbourhood Managers are awaiting guidance from their management on the precise timing for production of the 2006/2007 CAP.  However, we are being advised not to undertake large consultation exercises this year.  This seems appropriate; the ongoing dialogue / consultation provided by councillors’ links with local people; the work of the Neighbourhood Management team; Community Committee meetings, etc means that consultation exercises often reveal little or nothing that is new or unknown.  

This was true of last year’s exercise.  It was also true when community forums were organised by Housing & Planning as part of the Area Action Planning process.  Some 9000 households were invited and approximately 100 people turned up – most of whom do not attend Community Committee.  The forum generated a lot of information about local issues but little that was new or surprising.

Subject to clarification about the timetable, are members happy that the Community Action Plan for 2006/2007 be produced without a major consultation exercise?

PLANNING EXPENDITURE

Highways Budget

Community Committee has £100,000 to spend on highways this year (see notes of the Highways Sub-Group, which is agenda item 6a for this meeting) and is likely to receive a similar sum in years to come.  The Sub-Group will be working on criteria for using that money in the future.  A “shopping list” of schemes, approved by Community Committee needs to be available for allocating funds to.  This list may need to be updated regularly.

This could be done by having a Highways Schemes Appendix to the Community Action Plan, which is updated at each Committee meeting.

Are members happy with this proposal?

Section 106

Another source of funding for the area is Section 106 (Planning Obligation) income, where developers agree to make a payment for a particular purpose as part of the condition of receiving planning consent.  Local arrangements and criteria for dealing with S106 have been consulted on recently and a new Supplementary Planning Document (SPD), which will detail these arrangements and criteria will be produced soon.

This is potentially a major source of funds locally but the timing of the funding becoming available is unpredictable as it depends on the timing of the developments going ahead.  Again, it may be best if Committee has a “shopping list” ready to match to funds as they become available.  Again, this could be updated at each Committee meeting.  Once the Supplementary Planning Document on Planning Obligations is produced, I would suggest that Committee establish a Sub-Group to familiarise themselves with the SPD and to draw up an initial shopping list.

Are members happy with this proposal?  Does committee wish to agree membership of a sub-group now or to wait until the Supplementary Planning Document is produced?

